
 

 
 
 
July 23, 2010 
 
Joey Phelps 
Affiliate Manager 
EmpireCLS Worldwide Chauffeured Services 
225 Meadowlands Parkway 
Secaucus, NJ  07094 
 
Dear Joey: 
 
As the CEO of The Greenwood Village Chamber of Commerce, I recently had occasion to 
advocate on behalf of one of our members – Denver Lincoln Limousine regarding a situation that 
arose at Denver International Airport regarding a summons that was issued regarding PUC and 
licensing. 
 
Once Andy Poppenberg explained the situation to me, I knew that the situation was handled in a 
way that was not in actual accordance with regulations. Prior to coming to the Chamber, I retired 
from Denver PD with over 27 years of service and have extensive background and understanding 
of the licensing ordinances regarding limousines and taxis. 
 
I arranged a meeting with officials from the Denver Mayor’s Office as well as DIA 
Administration to help shed light on the matter.  We discussed the situation and I noted that the 
City Attorney’s Office had dismissed the summons because their review showed that it should 
not have been issued originally.  They went back to their respective departments and made 
procedural changes based on our conversations. 
 
Since that time, Denver PD and Denver International Airport have also altered their policy based 
on clarification by PUC regarding licensing tabs and should the same situation arise today, there 
would be no summons issued. 
 
All of the staff at Denver Lincoln Limousine are properly licensed to operate anywhere in the 
City of Denver including Denver International Airport as I have personally observed each 
driver’s herdic card. 
 
I would like to provide a personal endorsement of the level of service and trust I have for Denver 
Lincoln Limousine. I am also the Director of Public Affairs for a large radio station group in 
Denver. From May 21-23, we hosted Former Alaska Governor and 2008 Vice-Presidential 
candidate Sarah Palin for a large event.  With my police background, I was tasked with security 
management for the event which included transporting her as well as her family to and from the 
airport as well as to and from the hotel and event venues over the course of the weekend. 
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I could have chosen any one of the many limo services to handle this detail but chose Denver 
Lincoln Limousine because of their performance and reliability at events such as the NBA All-
Star Game in 2005 and Democratic National Convention in 2008.  These were high profile, high 
security events that tapped 100% of the limousine availability in this city.  My number 1 priority 
for choosing them was knowing that their number 1 priority was the safety of the passengers and 
on-time response. 
 
I personally know every driver and have absolute trust in each one – not only for clients like 
Sarah Palin but I trust them with the well-being of my own family. 
 
I firmly believe that you can operate under the assumption that there is no better executive 
transportation company in this town than Denver Lincoln Limousine. 
 
Please feel free to contact me at anytime, 303-359-1688 or by e-mail at 
Mark.Crowley@SalemCommunications.com 
 
 
To Your Success, 
 
 
 
 
Mark Crowley 
Director, New Media Business Development and 
Public Affairs 


